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Audrey Henley, Executive Director

March 12, 2023

Dear Evergreen Admissions Council, 

I am pleased to work alongside Greg Bortnichak, our Production Manager for the Olympia 
Film Society. Greg's role requires giving clear written and verbal tactics to many involved in 
producing over 50 concerts and events annually at the Capitol Theater. His communication 
topics range from technical information involving audio and lighting equipment and 
software directions to organizing large groups of people via email and in life to streamline, 
organize, and plan all details needed to produce live concerts. Greg reviews technical 
contacts, riders, stage, and lighting designs to determine what will and will not work on our 
stage. Greg reviews and studies all aspects of the event, from load-in times, equipment 
and how much, how many people are needed to safely and properly operate, rehearsal 
times, loading and unloading, and getting the show started and ended on time and within 
budget. This role also requires reasoning, digesting enormous amounts of information, 
strong communication, and listening to others. Greg is working on a significant project to 
re-outfit the Capitol Theater with new audio and lighting systems. He assessed and 
researched what needed improvements, created an extensive budget, proposed his 
findings,  procured equipment and software, and is now in the beginning stages of 
installation and operations. 

Greg excels in his role as Production Manager. He juggles and delegates many tasks, 
conversations, essential data, and budgets efficiently and with a positive, fun, supportive 
attitude. His excellence has moved mountains at the theater and helped our organization 
accomplish our lofty technical goals and care  of an iconic 100 year old stage.  

I absolutely recommend Greg Bortnichak and I look forward to supporting Greg's academic 
future at Evergreen State College. 

Sincerely, 

Audrey M. Henley, Executive Director
Olympia Film Society


